The Boom A Rang ATV Club
Meeting Minutes—October 24, 2022

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Steve Wulgaert on Monday, October 24, 2022, at the Boom Bay Bar & Grill @ 6:00 p.m. 

Minutes of the September 26, 2022, meeting was approved as distributed electronically after discussing Gail’s email to Mike which read:

“I would like to have you note that in your minutes last month that I had made a motion to donate money for the New London Club for helping with the cost to open Outagamie County Routes. Since Steve was against it he did not follow protocol and ask for a second and then discussion.   He went right into shooting it down. He did not even table the motion like it should have happened. I would like the minutes to reflect what really transpired. Thank you Gail” 

Action Taken:  As noted in the September minutes, a specific dollar amount was requested of Gayle. This topic will be on the January agenda and all members present will be able to vote on this donation request. 

The Treasurer’s report was presented and approved. Current monthly balance is $4980.20. 

Recap Club ride—Saturday, October 15 to the Hendricks Family Distillery. 12 Vehicles and 26 people participated. Made several stops on the trip. Fun time had by all. 

Recap Club Ride— Saturday, October 1 to the Readfield Gun Club for the Fremont EMS pig roast fundraiser (which covers our area in the event of an emergency). Our club donated $500 to the Fremont EMS. 

Club Scavenger Hunt 2023. Julie Bump led a discussion. After positive feedback about our first scavenger hunt, there is strong support for a 2nd scavenger hunt. The date is to be determined but we will travel to the Fremont and New London areas. More to come. 

We donated $500 to the Boom Bay Fire Dept at their annual fund raiser on October 22nd. In addition, we also donated $500 to the Winchester Fire Dept. In both cases, the monies are to be used for the purchase of equipment.

Save the Date:  Poker Run in 2023. Saturday, May 20.

This Saturday, October 29th—Ride to Still Wally’s Still for breakfast. Depart the Boom at 9 a.m.

Possible Fund Raiser in February. During the sturgeon spearing weekend at the Boom, we will talk w/ Dan to see if we could run a plinko machine or have some other fund raisers. More information to follow as we may need volunteers.

Maps. We discussed several options: reprinting or revising the current map or discontinuing the maps. The decision was tabled until next fall as we will be able to assess all the changes to the roads and apps.

Radios: we again discussed the need for portable radios to be used during rides. Mike Roberts will be donating 2 Rugged Radios. He will also check the cost of a 3rd radio, and the cost of purchasing six antennas by the club. Headsets may also be something we purchase. This topic will be discussed at the January meeting. 

If any members have ideas about future rides, please contact President Steve. 

No club meetings in November or December. Our next meeting will be at 6 PM on Monday, January 23, 2023, at the Boom. (Remember: all future meetings will take place on Mondays). 

Meeting adjourned @ 7:07 PM. 

Mike Weller
Club Secretary. 
10.24.22 


